

**MINUTES OF THE METRO COUNCIL
SPECIAL NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE MEETING**

Wednesday, June 26, 2002
Council Chamber

Members Present: Susan McLain (Chair), Carl Hosticka (Vice Chair), Bill Atherton,
David Bragdon, Rod Park

Members Absent:

Also Present: Rex Burkholder

Call to Order and Roll Call

Chair McLain called the meeting to order at 3:35 p.m.

1. CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE JUNE 5, 2002 NATURAL RESOURCES COMMITTEE MEETING

Motion:

Councilor Park moved to adopt the minutes of the June 5, 2002 Natural Resources Committee regular meeting.
--

Vote:

Councilors Atherton, Hosticka, Bragdon, Park and McLain voted to adopt the minutes as presented. The vote was 5 aye/ 0 no/ 0 abstain and the motion passed.

4. RESOLUTION NO. 02-3177. FOR THE PURPOSE OF ESTABLISHING CRITERIA TO DEFINE AND IDENTIFY REGIONALLY SIGNIFICANT WILDLIFE HABITAT AND ADOPTING A DRAFT MAP OF REGIONALLY

Chair McLain described the 3 steps in the natural resource process: 1) inventory of Goal 5 habitat and resources, 2) competing uses (economic, environmental, social and energy issues), and 3) the program step. She explained that the process was currently in the inventory phase and described the work that has been done in the past 2 years and noted that this was just the beginning of the outreach efforts planned for the Goal 5 inventory maps. She said the notification process Metro has used exceeds the state guidelines, including sending an extra 19,000 notices before this meeting.

Mark Turpel, Long Range planning, said one set of the maps was for riparian corridors and one was for wildlife habitats. Paul Ketcham, Long Range Planning, said Metro's fish and wildlife program is an important part of the region's long range planning efforts regarding the achievement of the 2040 planning concept. He reviewed the map work and reiterated the three phases of the process.

Chair McLain announced an upcoming work session on July 3 and a special meeting on July 31 to continue the discussion. She noted that the maps Mr. Ketcham had explained were suggested areas of regional significance, and the council would act on them at a future date. She opened a public hearing on Resolution No. 02-3177.

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 2 of 11

Meg Fernekees, DLCD, M/S 18, 800 NE Oregon St., Portland, OR 97232, spoke in support of Metro's approach and consistency in adhering to the requirements of the Goal 5 inventory. (See copy of her letter included with the permanent record of this meeting.)

Don Yon, DEQ Water Quality, 811 SW Sixth Ave., Portland, OR 97204, testified in support of the resolution. He said the maps would be helpful for local governments addressing water quality concerns in their areas. He recommended identifying restoration opportunities as well. (See a copy of his letter included with the permanent record of this meeting.)

Marc Liverman, NMFS/Noah Fisheries, 500 NE Oregon St., Portland, OR 97232 spoke in support of adoption of the entire wildlife inventory as significant for the many indirect benefits that the upland areas would provide for aquatic species. He also supported integration of the riparian and wildlife inventories as a good way to begin working on the next phase of the Goal 5 work.

Charlotte Lehan, Mayor of Wilsonville, encouraged the committee to move forward with the Goal 5 process at Metro as it is impossible to find "the perfect map" before continuing on with the process. (See a copy of Mayor Lehan's testimony included with the permanent record of this meeting.) Councilor Hosticka asked her about their map correction process. Mayor Lehan responded that it was perpetually open as they recognize that boundaries won't stay still for the next decade. She said they try to remain flexible because landscapes are dynamic.

Bennet Langlotz, 2850 SW Fairmont Blvd., Portland, OR 97201 expressed his opposition to Metro's process regarding designation of wildlife habitat resource areas. He said the process is clearly in violation of Ballot Measure 5, which could very well be upheld, and they had to fight early to prevent losing control over their property from misguided regulations founded on junk science. He said the worst offense was that only a minority of people had been notified about this important meeting. He said he did not receive an invitation to this meeting nor had thousands of others, even though they were affected by it. He had only heard about it from other people. He said this meeting is inadequate and everyone should be told about the next one, and not depend on a 6 month old brochure to get the work out.

Dorothy Cofield, Cofield Law Office, 4248 Galewood, Suite 7, Lake Oswego, OR 97035, said she was representing two different landowners, Michael and Terry McGinnigan, who own land outside UGB and did not receive any notice of this meeting, and Richard and June Hawkins-Kimmel on Cooper Mountain. She said she only heard Metro was studying land one mile outside its jurisdiction because she was working with another client inside the UGB that did receive the letter about today's meeting. She said the map was incorrect about some of the natural resources and her clients were going to do an environmental assessment on their own. She urged the committee to wait at least 2 months for landowners to have adequate representation. Chair McLain commented that Metro had not taken any developmental rights from anyone, and that the committee would be happy to take additional written comments. Councilor Park asked if the McGinnigan property was within Metro's jurisdictional boundary. Ms. Cofield said it was not, but was in the study as Tier 1. She understood that Metro had decided a couple of months ago, with no notice, to study land one mile outside the jurisdictional boundary under Goal 5. Chair McLain commented that the study was an ongoing process, following state guidelines for Metro's periodic review, and trying to meet their standards for both the Urban Growth Boundary amendment process and Goal 5.

Dixie Johnston, Co-Land Use Chair of the Collinsview NA, 0550 SE Palentine Hill Rd., Portland, OR, testified in support of the concept of what Metro is trying to do. She wanted the wildlife corridor rechecked and possibly upgraded in her neighborhood as she has seen several species of wildlife pass through the area a lot. She added that she was somewhat concerned about what would happen with a land

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 3 of 11

grab by developers. She remembered seeing a splashy article in the Oregonian in the Spring of 1998 telling about this process.

Tom Wolf, Trout Unlimited, 22875 NW Chestnut St., Hillsboro, OR 97124 supported the criteria that staff had developed as well as the resolution. He encouraged the committee to go forward.

Jim Labbe, 4805 N. Borthwick, Portland, OR 97212 spoke in support of the resolution. He felt it was time to move forward. Regarding notification, he noted that this process has been ongoing for over 5 years and you would have to have your head in the sand not to know what was going on with the regional process. He added it would be impossible to satisfy everyone about more meetings and more notification. (See a copy of his written testimony included with the permanent record of this meeting.)

Chris Webster, 5821 SE Powell, Portland, OR 97206 said she a letter a few weeks ago, and although she felt she is an aware person, this was the first time she had heard that Metro was trying to do anything with her property rights. She thought government should keep themselves out of private property. Property owners have a vested interest in their property and they are not going to do anything to the environment because most of the people are ethical people and want to keep their investment up so they can sell with a return on their investment. She said she had not perused the literature she had received yet, but if it is anything like the City of Portland's Stream Scheme, you are trying to apply virgin forest standards to urban property. She said it is ludicrous to give more rights to trees and wildlife than to homeowners. She said another problem with the Stream Scheme was that it did not address the fact that the City of Portland put sewage in the water, which harms the environment more than anything. It also did not address litter issues and put everything on the homeowners.

Storry Norman, South Garden Home Community Committee, 8451 W 69th Pl., Portland, OR 97223 summarized her written testimony in support of the continued designation of Area of Special Concern S in the Raleigh Hills – Garden Home community plan as wildlife habitat in the inventory. She advocated for strict adherence to the "Specific Design Elements" for Subarea 12 outlined by Washington County Land Use and Development. (See copy of her written testimony included with the permanent record of this meeting.)

Martha Johnston, East Columbia NA, P.O. Box 11451, Portland, OR 97211 said people are out cutting trees and submitting zone changes, and trying to get everything through fast before this is done so they can get whatever they can. She said a land grab is being driven by this Metro process that has a steamroller affect. She asked the committee to postpone action and rethink the strategies. She said the costs are too high for the landowners. She said Metro's proposal is even worse than the City's was and it is hurting the landowners. She felt it was a taking.

Lise Glancy, Port of Portland, 121 NW Everett, Portland, OR 97208, submitted a letter for the record and summarized her concerns. She said the Port of Portland supports Metro's riparian criteria and the first four criteria of the wildlife inventory, as well as the protection of sensitive species. However, they had significant concerns about the validity and application of Metro's habitat of concern (HOC) criteria as a method to protect sensitive species and the one size fits all ranking of all HOCs. She recommended deferring action on the wildlife criteria and significance determination until HOC issues are resolved. (For more detail, see copy of her letter included with the permanent record of this meeting.)

James Barnas, Friends of Cathedral Park NA, 6810 N Baltimore, Portland, OR 97203, asked the committee to consider recommending their 4 acre Baltimore Woods project for a habitat restoration area. (See copy of Baltimore Wood Project brochure, prepared by George Middle School students, and

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 4 of 11

included with the permanent record of this meeting.) He said several groups had expressed interest in working on the project. It is currently a heavily treed area that is home to a lot of wildlife as well as being a buffer between the neighborhood and commercial/industrial areas.

Doug Pontifex, 1932 SW Highland Rd., Portland, OR, reported that he had purchased neighboring property with the aim of paying for his children's college and his retirement, but even though there is no water near it, the effects of what the Council will be doing will take that away from him. He noted that several years ago, Metro took open space behind him and made it a parking lot, and now want his residential lot. He was concerned about Metro taking people's rights away. He could not believe there is such a shortage of tax revenues when he is having to fight two different government agencies off, and that he lives in fear of, not criminals, but the government.

Elizabeth Ohlmann, 1530 SW 58th Ave., Portland, OR 97221, reported her unpleasant experience with the City of Portland's Stream Scheme and was pleased to know this process is in its early stages. She said they were notified very late in the city's process and recommended to the committee that great care be taken that their ESEE analysis represent accurate information. She had an issue with the City's application of the science and urged Metro to take great care with their application.

Martin Schott, Schott & Associates, 11977 S Toliver Rd., Molalla, OR 97038, reiterated what Mayor Lehan said, that there needs to be something in the process where after it is adopted, the biologists can go out and correct the maps. He said riparian areas are influenced by the proximity of water and he objected to the Stream Flow Moderation Map as Forest Park is mostly uplands, not riparian area. He said the same areas are covered in the wildlife maps, giving twice the emphasis, and it should not. He understood why, but felt it was an error. He added that he also objected to using an arbitrary number of 300' setback from a stream edge, whether it was farmed or natural landscape.

Ron Carley, Audubon Society of Portland, 5151 SW Cornell Rd., Portland, OR 97210, strongly encouraged the committee to adopt this resolution. He restated previous testimony that it was time to get on with the ESEE analysis. He noted that they were strongly in support of the integrated maps and Option 3. He added there was a of hyperbole out there scaring people, and said again that it is early in the process. He agreed with previous testimony that a lot of places are being lost and the Council should be moving forward faster. He encouraged other people to get involved. (See copy of the letter from Mr. Carley and Mike Houck included with the permanent record of this meeting.)

David Wedge, 6310 SW Burlingame Ave., Portland, OR, was concerned about this program ending up just like the Portland Streams Program. He asked this committee to provide timely notice for hearings and to be honest with landowners about what they want to do with people's property, including the value of loss. He felt animals and development could coexist.

Chair McLain closed the public hearing and thanked the testifiers for getting involved. She said the upcoming Natural Resources meetings for more public comment would be July 3rd and July 31st and that they would be noticed in the newspapers and the people who had requested to be on mailing lists for that information. She encouraged them to keep working with the council for the community of humans who live in the region, not just the fish and wildlife. She said staff would be available to answer questions.

2. **ESEE POLICY FRAMEWORK ISSUES**
5. **Fish & Wildlife Advisory Committee, ETAC Status**

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 5 of 11

Mark Turpel responded to committee concerns about the Economic, Social, Environmental, and Energy (ESEE) consequences (for more detail, see information included in the agenda packet and a memo to Susan McLain from Mark Turpel re: ETAC - Update included with the permanent record of this meeting).

Chair McLain thought the Economic Technical Advisory Committee (ETAC) should take a close look at public investment costs. Councilor Atherton commented that one man's investment was another man's subsidy and vice versa. He felt the issue was how its economic value was evaluated. Councilor Hosticka said no matter what it was called, it is clear that in many instances, activities would not be undertaken unless there was substantial amounts of public money involved. The economic analysis has to take that into account because in instance after instance, people say be sensitive to economics, then start asking for the public to put a lot of money on the table before the private sector will. He felt the economic impact was a legitimate question that ought to be examined. Councilor Hosticka commented that they had commitments in hand of \$23,000 of private money for the peer review process, and he felt that was sufficient to authorize starting the process while they were trying to collect the rest of the money. He added he would bring it up at the next council meeting. Regarding ramifications of the 2040 design type hierarchy, Chair McLain felt staff and ETAC would be helpful in considering those. Councilor Bragdon reinforced the importance of that. He referred to the existing policy statement that the region values certain types of economic development and redevelopment, i.e., that town centers and regional centers bear a certain emphasis. Mr. Turpel referred to his ETAC Update memo (see copy included with record). He felt this concern was captured in item #1, which said take the design types populate them with forecast demand for jobs and housing to see what the consequences really mean.

The committee agreed that they want staff to on with this foundation when appropriate as they work with ETAC.

3. FISH & WILDLIFE HABITAT SCHEDULE REVIEW

Chair McLain said the 30 day review had been accepted and would allow Metro consideration by August 29th. Michael Morrissey, Senior Staff Analyst, commented that the August 29 meeting would be for the combined map, which had previously been indicated for August 15, which moved the date for the two individual maps to August 8th, which were previously scheduled for July.

6.1 RESOLUTION NO. 02-3200, FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER TO PURCHASE PROPERTIES AND ACCEPT A DONATION OF REAL PROPERTY IN THE JACKSON BOTTOM – DAIRY/MCKAY CREEKS TARGET AREA.

6.2 RESOLUTION NO. 02-3201, FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER TO PURCHASE THE ACKERMAN PROPERTY IN THE ROCK CREEK GREENWAY TARGET AREA.

Chair McLain opened a public hearing on Resolutions No. 02-3200 and 02-3201.

Richard Meyer, Community Development Director, City of Cornelius, P.O. Box 608, Cornelius, OR 97113, read his letter of urging the acquisition of the Harris & Wilkerson properties on Council Creek into the record (see a copy of the letter included with the permanent record of this meeting) He referred to a letter from Jeff Morriss offering donation of property and cash to update part of the Harris property. (see copy of the fax letter to Chair Susan McLain and Natural Resources Committee from Jeff Morriss re: Harris Property for Greenspace Acquisition).

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 6 of 11

Scott Talbot, City of Hillsboro Parks & Recreation Department, spoke in support of the acquisition of the Ackerman property. He said under the terms of an Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA) with Metro, the City of Hillsboro currently manages five parcels directly east of this property which is the last remaining undeveloped parcel between the existing Metro properties and fully developed residential areas to the east. He said acquisition of this property would complete the preservation of over 30 acres of open space at the confluence of Dawson and Rock Creeks and was the final link that provided a direct connection to other city owned riparian tracts that extend eastward to Noble Woods Park. He urged acquisition of both parcels.

6. EXECUTIVE SESSION HELD PURSUANT TO ORS 192.660(1)(e). DELIBERATIONS WITH PERSONS DESIGNATED TO NEGOTIATE REAL PROPERTY TRANSACTIONS

Chair McLain opened an Executive Session pursuant to ORS 192.660(1)(e) at 5:40 p.m. to discuss remaining Open Spaces funds.

Present: Metro staff: Jim Desmond, Michael Morrissey, William Eadie, Fritz Paulus, Ken Helm, Cheryl Grant. Members of the media: none.

Chair McLain closed the Executive Session at 5:51 p.m. and reconvened the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee special meeting.

6.1 RESOLUTION NO. 02-3200, FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER TO PURCHASE PROPERTIES AND ACCEPT A DONATION OF REAL PROPERTY IN THE JACKSON BOTTOM – DAIRY/MCKAY CREEKS TARGET AREA (continued)

Motion:

Councilor Hosticka moved to recommend Council approval of Resolution No. 02-3200.

Vote:

Councilors Atherton, Hosticka, Bragdon, and McLain voted to recommend council approval of Resolution No. 02-3200. The vote was 5 aye/ 0 no/ 0 abstain and the motion passed. Councilor Park was absent from the vote.

Chair McLain will carry the resolution to the full Council.

6.2 RESOLUTION NO. 02-3201, FOR THE PURPOSE OF AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTIVE OFFICER TO PURCHASE THE ACKERMAN PROPERTY IN THE ROCK CREEK GREENWAY TARGET AREA (continued)

Motion:

Councilor Bragdon moved to recommend Council approval of Resolution No. 02-3201.

Vote:

Councilors Hosticka, Bragdon, Atherton and McLain voted to recommend council approval of Resolution No. 02-3201. The vote was 5 aye/ 0 no/ 0 abstain and the motion passed. Councilor Park was absent from the vote.

Chair McLain will carry the resolution to the full Council.

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 7 of 11

ADJOURN

There being no further business to come before the Natural Resources Committee, Chair McLain adjourned the meeting at 5:53 p.m.

Prepared by

Cheryl Grant
Council Assistant

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 8 of 11

ATTACHMENTS TO THE PUBLIC RECORD FOR THE MEETING OF JUNE 26, 2002

Agenda Item No.	Topic	Doc Date	Document Description	Doc Number
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	To Chair Susan McLain from Holly Michael, Wildlife Diversity Biologist, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife re: Testimony Supporting Resolutions 02-3176 and 02-3177	062602nr-01
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Ken Larson requesting evening meeting times and information disbursed to attendees.	062602nr-02
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	Undated	Regional Distribution of Riparian and Draft Wildlife Resources Chart	062602nr-03
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/18/02	Letter to William Cox from Malu Wilkinson, Metro Planning Department re: inventory approach utilized in evaluating property at 0244 SW California Street	062602nr-04
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/23/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Todd Norvell re: request for copy of materials related to proposed regulations and results of June 26 th meeting.	062602nr-05
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/21/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Kevin O'Connell re: inventory values used to evaluate his property near Forest Park	062602nr-06
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Greg Schifsky re: support for adoption of current wildlife inventory map	062602nr-07
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/23/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Suzanne Hammond, representing Land Owners And Friends (LOAF) requesting copies of maps and materials distributed at meeting.	062602nr-08
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Michael M. Ratoza re: request for all information pertaining to Metro's regulation of the use of his property.	062602nr-09
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Ronald Miley re: request for all information disbursed to attendees at the meeting, and asked if his property was impacted.	062602nr-10
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Written testimony submitted by Mayor Charlotte Lehan, City of Wilsonville.	062602nr-11
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Fax of letter to Chair Susan McLain from Kemper McMaster, US Fish and Wildlife Service re: written testimony to Natural Resources Committee on Resolutions 02-3176 and 02-3177	062602nr-12

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 9 of 11

4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Email to Cheryl Grant from Judy Krohn re: request to submit testimony into the public record	062602nr-13
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Letter to Andy Cotugno, Planning Department from Roel C. Lundquist, City of Durham re: Comment on Mapping Anomalies for Wildlife Habitat and Riparian Areas in Durham	062602nr-14
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/10/02	Letter to Presiding Officer Carl Hosticka and Councilors from Rob Drake, Tualatin Basin Natural Resources Coordinating Committee re: Metro Goal 5 Wildlife Habitat Inventory	062602nr-15
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Fax to Chair Susan McLain and Natural Resources Committee from Jeff Morriss re: Harris Property for Greenspace Acquisition	062602nr-16
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from John LeCavalier re: Wildlife Habitat Map Process	062602nr-17
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Betsy and Duke Walton re: Habitat Resource Area Questions from Property Owner	062602nr-18
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Paula Leach re: request for information disbursed at committee meeting	062602nr-19
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Email to Councilor Bill Atherton from Malcolm McIver re: Concerns Over Riparian and Wildlife Mapping of their Properties	062602nr-20
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Mrs. R. Hendricks re: Placing Liabilities on Property Owners for Issues Not Properly Cared for by Counties and Cities	062602nr-21
		Undated	Baltimore Woods Project Brochure	062602nr-22
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Email of Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Jim Kimball re: support for adoption of inventory map	062602nr-23
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Nancy Bryant re: receipt of mailed letter and concern over direction Metro is taking	062602nr-24
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Patti McCoy, Columbia Corridor Association re: request that committee delay for 30 days adoption of wildlife maps	062602nr-25
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Dean Dordevic re: lack of support for Metro's work	062602nr-26
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Thomas Dietz, M.D., re: concern over proposed regulations of his property and request for materials distributed at the meeting as well as	062602nr-27

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 10 of 11

			placement on mailing list for future public meetings	
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Email to Chair Susan McLain from Michael Tevlin re: support for adoption of inventory map inclusive of everything scored 2 and higher as regionally significant	062602nr-28
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Email Memo to Chair Susan McLain from Clyde V. Brummell, Home Builders Service Center, Inc., re: concern that Crystal Springs Creek is most polluted stream in Metro area	062602nr-29
4.	ETAC	6/26/02	Memo to Chair Susan McLain from Mark Turpel, Planning Department re: ETAC Update	062602nr-30
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/25/02	Email to Cheryl Grant from Judy Krohn re: support for protection of Cedar Mill Creek and the riparian corridor	062602nr-31 (NOTE: duplicate of 062602nr-13)
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/19/02	Possible Schedule Option for Adopting the Riparian Corridor and wildlife Habitat Inventories	062602nr-32
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Jim Labbe re: support for adoption wildlife habitat inventory map inclusive of habitats scored 2 and higher as regionally significant	062602nr-33
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/24/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Mike Houck and Ron Carley, Audubon Society re: supporting adoption of Resolution 02-3177	062602nr-34
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Don Yon for Mark Charles, Oregon Department of Environmental Quality re: support for Resolution 02-3176	062602nr-35
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Lise Glancy, Port of Portland re: Metro's approach to Habitats of Concern not meeting a systematic, scientific and documented standard	062602nr-36
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Letter to Natural Resources Committee Members from Storry Norman and South Garden Home Community Committee re: support for Raleigh Hills – Garden Home Community Plan	062602nr-37
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	6/26/02	Letter to Chair Susan McLain from Meg Fernekees, Oregon Department of Land Conservation and Development re: support for Metro's consistency adhering to the requirements of Goal 5 inventory	062602nr-38
6.1	Greenspaces acquisition	6/26/02	Letter to Presiding Officer Carl Hosticka and Councilors from Richard Meyer, City of Cornelius re: Acquisitions of Harris and Wilkerson Properties in Cornelius	062602nr-39
4.	Regionally	6/27/02	Letter to Susan McLain from Dorothy Cofield	062602nr-40

Minutes of the Metro Council Natural Resources Committee Meeting

Wednesday, June 26, 2002

Page 11 of 11

	significant wildlife habitat		re: Metro Goal 5 Wildlife Habitat and Riparian Inventory/Res. 02-3177 and her clients, Mr. Richard and Dr. June Hawkins-Kimmel.	
4.	Regionally significant wildlife habitat	7/28/02	fax letter to Susan McLain from June Hawkins-Kimmel re: legal representation and environmental study of their property	062602nr-41

TESTIMONY CARDS

Meg Fernekees, DLCD, M/S 18, 800 NE Oregon St., Portland, OR 97232
Don Yon, DEQ Water Quality, 811 SW Sixth Ave., Portland, OR 97204
Marc Liverman, NMFS/Noah Fishery, 500 NE Oregon St., Portland, OR 97232
Charlotte Lehan, Mayor of Wilsonville
Bennet Langlotz, 2850 SW Fairmont Blvd., Portland, OR 97201
Dixie Johnston, Collins View NA, 0550 SW Palatine Hill Rd., Portland, OR 97219
Dorothy Cofield, Cofield Law Office, 4248 Galewood, Suite 7, Lake Oswego, OR 97035
Tom Wolf, Trout Unlimited, 22875 NW Chestnut St., Hillsboro, OR 97124
Jim Labbe, 4805 N. Borthwick, Portland, OR 97212
Chris Webster, 5821 SE Powell, Portland, OR 97206
Storry Norman, South Garden Home Community Committee, 8451 W 69th Pl., Portland, OR 97223
Martha Johnston, East Columbia NA, P.O. Box 11451, Portland, OR 97211
Lise Glancy, Port of Portland, 121 NW Everett, Portland, OR 97208
James Barnas, Friends of Cathedral Park NA, 6810 N Baltimore, Portland, OR 97203
Doug Pontifex, 1932 SW Highland Rd., Portland, OR
Elizabeth Ohlmann, 1530 SW 58th Ave., Portland, OR 97221
Ron Carley, Audubon Society of Portland, 5151 SW Cornell Rd., Portland, OR 97210
Martin Schott, Schott & Associates, 11977 S Toliver Rd., Molalla, OR 97038
David Wedge, 6310 SW Burlingame Ave., Portland, OR
Richard Meyer, City of Cornelius, P.O. Box 608, Cornelius, OR 97113
Scott Talbot, City of Hillsboro

CARDS FILLED OUT, DID NOT TESTIFY:

Ellett, East Columbia NA, 1630 NE Gertz Rd., Portland, OR 97211
Donna M. Fitchett, East Columbia NA, 9442 NE 13th Ave., Portland, OR 97211